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______________________________________________________________
Meeting held on Tuesday, 25th October 2011
Members:
Terry Kavanagh (Chair), Nick Slater, Andrew Cooney, Leah Graham, Elaine Hobby, Caroline Walker, Jon Walker
Apologies:
Marsha Meskimmon, Jason Painter, Paula Powditch, Kevin Ryan, Margaret Tomlinson
In attendance:
Amelia Beavis-Harrison 
_________________________________________________________________________________
	1.
	Apologies
Apologies were noted. 

	Action



	2.
	Minutes
ACM2010/11-A2
The minutes of the Arts Committee Meeting held on 5th April 2011 were approved.


	

	3.

4.

5.
6.
7.
	Matters arising from the minutes and not appearing elsewhere on the agenda
None were noted.
Chair’s business
a. Arts Space Development
Professor Kavanagh reported that the development the arts space was nearing completion and gave thanks to colleagues for making it a reality. He further commented the flooring was currently presenting an issue after having cracked and the architects are attempting to find an alternative. He noted that the catering may not be resolved at that point but conversations with the College were underway to run the food outlet after Imago pulled out. It was felt that there was scope for a successful food outlet but concerns were raised about the current lack of tenancy and what the alternatives would be.
Nick Slater intends to complete the move to the new building by Christmas with a launch taking place in the new year. 
Funding is still being sought for the building facade and applications are in progress. 

Nick Slater reiterated key benefits of the new space which will provide improved music facilities, a film space, a project space and a space for artists in residence.. The intention of the space is also to act as a shop window for the School of Arts English and Drama.  

Loughborough University Arts
a. Directors Report
Current Programme

Nick Slater outlined the current Radar programme which sees two new commissions by artists Jacqueline Donachie and Revital Cohen, both of whom have been working with academics within the Department of Sports and Exercise Science exploring some of the work that is undertaken around improving performance. Jacqueline will present her work outside the Students Union.  The installation will include documentation, in the form of drawings and photographs of some of the rigorous physiological tests she undertook as part of her research.  . 

Revital Cohen will produce new photographic work which has arisen from a dialogue from David Fletcher in sports psychology. Her work focuses on creating fictional designed objects which suggest a scientific benefit.  She creates photography tableaux’s with the object and the user, in this case a gymnast. The resulting photographs will be displayed in the Design Centre. 
The final work in the Radar programme is a screening of the film Ben by John Edwards which documents one of the leading paralympians; Ben Rushgrove, a talk by John and Ben will also take place prior to the film. It was noted Channel 4 are interested in screening the film. 
The first concert by Navarra Quartet was well received. 
Future Programme

The University Choir will be performing compositions put together through an open competition to compose a piece of music to celebrate the Olympics; the works have been selected by the acclaimed composer Bob Chilcot. The inaugural performance will be in the new year. 
The next Radar programme will be around research carried out by Dan Watt in English and Drama about object theatre. Four artists will undertake commissions stemming from this research which will take place in March. 

Summer 2012 will see a Japanese inspired programme of artist’s commissions that respond to the Japanese Olympic team’s presence at the University. Seven Japanese artists will present new work that will be  accompanied by a Matsuri (Japanese festival).

The External Relations Group for the 2012 PMB extended their thanks to Loughborough University Arts for its commitment to the Olympic programme. 
Student Experience 
Loughborough University Arts (LUA) produced a report looking into how to engage students more in their programme and raise the arts audiences. 
Nick Slater stated how the new arts building will have significant impact in developing relations as it aims to become a hub for activity. LUA has also been developing relations with the international office and student experience committee to build audience engagement. 

LUA staged an Arts Social in the Student Union on October 17th to introduce new students to arts opportunities on campus, and included working with student societies, staging performances, spoken word events and film. The event succeeded in bringing activities to the students but noted that there was room for improvement in future years. 
The committee agreed that LUA needs to be seen as for the students without falling into extracurricular activity. 
Radar is working with the School of Arts to actively engage students in a professional practice module where they will curate a film project that will be shown within the current Radar programme. 

Elaine Hobby noted her concern for the loss of rehearsal space for drama students after the relocation, where the facilities cannot physically accommodate rehearsal space. It was noted that the Design Centre may have the space to accommodate this and that students could be trained as in other departments to facilitate the use of existing space in the English and Drama department. Mumford Arts Centre is still available to the students.
Andrew Cooney noted more could be made of the arts activities in the prospectus for prospective students, to increase the University’s offer. 

Jon Walker noted that a student focus group would be beneficial to cross communicate with and receive feedback. 
Other points

The Public Catalogue Foundation who are documenting paintings within public collections have now documented the University collection and the work is being presented on a website, jointly promoted by the BBC.  

LUA has now taken on a Spoken Word Intern to develop the spoken word programme. She is employed by the University for 6 months. 

When drafting up the plans for the Public Art Committee this should also include the management of the University collection, which is constantly being added to.

b. Mission Statement and Strategic Goals
Nick Slater presented the revised Mission Statement and Strategic Goals for Loughborough University Arts. The document included two statements, one overarching for LUA and a Radar statement with a particular focus. 

The LUA statement focuses on student experience and Radar focuses on raising the University’s reputation. The committee fed back that this was a good approach but could also include further statements for the spoken word and concert programmes. 
The committee also questioned if the audiences of staff and students were equal and if students should have more of a focus. They suggested this should also be broken down statistically for the Annual Report. 

Elanie Hobby suggested there could be more theatre within the programme. Nick Slater is to look into diversifying the current concert programme to include theatre and spoken word, which would help generate audiences. Advice from the English and Drama department will be sought in this as LUA does not have theatrical expertise. 
Radar is to remain committed to a programme of contemporary arts.  A more generic programme would result in loss of identity, be detrimental to levering external funding and fail to achieve its ambitions to deliver visibility and reputation for the University.  It is important to get the right balance between the Radar programme and the more generic LUA programme.
The committee suggested that focusing on widening participation in line with University goals had the potential to generate more income for the programme. Jon Walker further noted the programme should be a part of the enterprise agenda and was currently punching above its weight; he asked how the programme could be taken to the next level with increased funding.

Nick Slater will add an element to the strategic plan that includes longer term ambitions and present this to the Committee.  

Nick Slater and Professor Kavanagh will be writing an essay to articulate clearly what Radar is and its achievements to gain wider recognition. 
With the development of the Radar and LUA websites it was suggested that there is more dynamic content available so that the websites seem more alive. This has been successful in the School of Arts. 

Any Other Business

Professor Kavanagh told the committee about a competition being run by the School of Arts engaging with the Olympics. The competition is of two strands one open, the other for students which aims to create a portfolio of images and text for VIP’s and can be displayed around the University. 

Date of Next Meeting
Tuesday 7 February, 12.30: Committee Room 1, Hazlerigg
Tuesday 17 April, 12.30: Resources Room 201.2.13, Hazlerigg
END
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